NOV 02 1984

In Reply Refer To:
Docket: STN 50-482/84-37

Kansas Gas and Electric Company
ATTN: Glenn L. Koester

Vice President - Nuclear
P.0. Box 208
Wichita, Kansas 67201

Gentlemen:

This refers to the inspection conducted by Messrs. E. F. Fox, Jr., G. L.
Madsen, and W. P. Haass duri~a the period of September 25-27, 1984, of
activities authorized by NRC Lonstruction Permit CPPR 147, for the Wolf Creek
Generating Station, and to the discussion of our findings with Messrs. R. M.
Grant and C. A. Snyder, at the conclusion of the inspection.

Areas examined during the inspection included the structure and implementation
of the KG&E Quality First Program. Within thase areas, the inspection
consisted of selective examination of procedures and representative records,
interviews with personnel, and observations by the inspectors. These findings
are documented in the enclosed inspection report.

Within the scope of the inspection, no violations or deviations were
identified.

The Quality First program provides a mechanism to receive, evaluate, and
resolve quality concerns which might not otherwise come to the attention of
KG&E, or to the attention of the NRC. Because the program fulfills an
important function, we decided to evaluate its effectiveness even though the
program is not specifically required by NRC regulations. Although the NRC
inspectors did not identify any violations or deviations, they did identify
deficiencies requiring some correction te help ensure an effective program.

It is important to emphasize that the NRC inspectors reached favorable
conclusions regarding evaluation of technical concerns based on a review of
past performance, as established by closed technical files. Since the Quality
First program has recently undergone very significant changes in management
structure, resource assignments, supervisory personnel, senior experienced
personnel, and the details of implementing the program, KG&E senior management
should be especially alert to indications of deleterious changes in program

implementation. 4
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Kansas Gas and Electric Company -2~

Should you have any questions concernirng this inspection, we will be pleased to
discuss them with you.

Richard P, Denise, Director Wolf Creek
Task Force

Enclosure:
Appendix - NRC Inspection Report
50-482/84-37

cc w/enclosure:

Kansas Gas and Electric Company
ATTN: Gene P. Rathbun, Manager
of Licensing

P.0. Box 208
Wichita, Kansas 67201

Forrest Rhodes, Plant Superintendent
Wolf Creek Generating Station

P.0. Box 309
Burlington, Kansas 66839

bcc to DMB (I1EO1)
bcc distrib. by RIV:

RPB1 P. 0'Connor, NRR

RPB2 Resident Inspector
EP&RPB Section Chief (RPB2/A)
RIV File R. Denise, DRS&P

Myron Karman, ELD, MNBB (2)
KANSAS STATE DEPT. HEALTH
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Sincerely,

K. Kneil, NRR

R. D. Martin, RA
C. Wisner, PAO
MIS System

R. Walker, RIII
R. Smith




